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1.	Beef + Lamb New Zealand (B+LNZ) believes that 
disease prevention through good biosecurity 
and animal husbandry is preferable to disease 
management.

2.	B+LNZ supports the responsible use of 
antimicrobials to manage the impacts of disease 
on animal health and welfare, as part of a One 
Health approach to considering human and animal 
health and environmental impact.

3.	Stringent regulations on the use of antimicrobials 
in agriculture are in place in New Zealand under 
the Agricultural Compounds and Veterinary 
Medicines Act (1997), and these are supported by 
the Ministry for Primary Industries’ (MPI) oversight 
of registration and prescribing of veterinary 
medicines. Use of antimicrobials on farms requires 
strict adherence to withholding periods and 
associated record keeping is audited by MPI and 
meat processor customers. 

4.	In New Zealand: 

I.	 use of antimicrobials in animals must only 
occur under veterinary supervision.

II.	use of antimicrobials as growth promotants is 
not permitted.

III.	veterinary use of many antimicrobials required 
for difficult-to-treat human infections is not 
permitted.

For further information, please contact:

Dr Chris Houston  
Manager – Technical Policy 
Beef + Lamb New Zealand

chris.houston@beeflambnz.com
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1 For more information, please consult: https://www.mpi.govt.nz/food-safety/whats-in-our-food/
chemicals-and-food/agricultural-compounds-and-residues/antibiotics-and-resistance/
2 Antimicrobials in Agriculture and the Environment: Reducing Unnecessary Use and Waste, 2015. 
Available from: https://amr-review.org/sites/default/files/Antimicrobials%20in%20agriculture%20
and%20the%20environment%20-%20Reducing%20unnecessary%20use%20and%20waste.pdf 
3 2011-2014 Antibiotic Sales Analysis MPI Technical Paper No: 2016/65, available from  
http://www.mpi.govt.nz/document-vault/14497

This document was made possible by sheep and beef farmer investment in the industry. Beef + Lamb New Zealand 
is not liable for any damage suffered as a result of reliance on the information contained in this document. Any 
reproduction is welcome provided you acknowledge Beef + Lamb New Zealand as the source. 

5.	Animal products are tested by MPI to verify 
the effectiveness of systems at preventing the 
occurrence of unacceptable residues of veterinary 
medicines, including antimicrobials1.

6.	As a result of historically strong regulatory and 
on-farm stewardship practices, NZ agriculture has 
been acknowledged as having one of the lowest 
rates of antimicrobial use in the world2. 

7.	In New Zealand, our extensive pastoral farming 
system means that our animals experience 
very limited levels of diseases. As a result, 
antimicrobials are seldom used in sheep and beef 
cattle3:

 
“The extensive grazing systems used to rear New 
Zealand sheep and beef cattle promote good animal 
health with consequential low use of non-essential 
veterinary intervention and antibiotic sales for use in 
these species.” (p8) and

“Antimicrobial use in sheep, beef cattle and deer 
appears to be very low in New Zealand when 
compared to other species.” (p9)
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